Perm Secretary visits CFPS

by Dr Chan Hian HuiVincent, FCFP(S), Council Member, College of Family Physicians Singapore
Dr Low Sher Guan Luke, FCFP(S), Council Member, Editor, College of Family Physicians Singapore

Signalling his keen interest to understand the
Family Medicine scene in Singapore, Mr Chan
Heng Kee (the new Permanent Secretary to
the Ministry of Health) visited our College of
Family Physicians Singapore on 18 August 2016.
He was warmly received by our council, led by
A/Prof Lee Kheng Hock and Vice-President Dr
Tan Tze Lee. Members of council representing
our Family Medicine fraternity across the
various healthcare settings were also present.

The visit began as Mr Chan signed our guest
book after a short tour of our premises. A/Prof
Lee then gave an introduction into the history
of our College, from its founding in 1971, to
the development of her various academic

Mr Chan Heng Kee, new MOH Permanent Secretary, signing our guest book. He was accompanied by Dr Elaine Tan
(fifth from right), Head of the MOH Primary and Community Care division.

programmes and the hosting of 2 WONCA World Conferences in

1983 and 2007, among other achievements.

(continued on the next page)
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Dr Paul Goh, our Censor-in-chief then briefed Mr Chan on the
various academic programmes organised by College.These include
the Graduate Diploma in Family Medicine (GDFM) course, the
M.Med (Family Medicine) College Programme and the Fellowship
Training Programme. He highlighted that our programmes are

recognised internationally. One example being the Royal Australian
College of General FCFP(S)
designation as being on par with their FRACGP.

Practitioners recognising our

Council then had a chit chat with Permanent Secretary about
Family Medicine matters in Singapore. We expressed happiness
that MOH is increasingly engaging and consulting with General
Practitioners in the community. Topics such as CHAS, daily clinic
practice in the various health care settings and better recognition
for Family Physicians with higher qualifications were also brought
up. College also briefed about Family Medicine teaching, and how
we plan, conduct and organise our programmes. In particular,
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we are proud of our system of “reservist” Family
Medicine teachers. Though we also need a strong
“regular core”, to quote A/Prof Lee. Here, we asked
if MOH can consider providing us some resources
for our teaching programmes.

Being “one fraternity in many settings”, we expressed confidence
in our programmes in preparing our trainees for work across all
our Family Medicine health care settings. However, progress is a
continuous process, and we are still continually striving to improve
on our courses. Hence more resources would aid in this regard.

Hearing that Mr Chan had spent his National Day public holiday
advocating for Family Medicine, we are assured that our new MOH
Permanent Secretary knows and feels the importance of Family
Medicine along with the complexity of daily clinical practice, in
fulfilling Singapore’s healthcare needs. We are thus confident that
the partnership between MOH and CFPS will continue to grow in
strength, as we strive to serve our patients and Singapore better.
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